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In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013,
this advisory is issued not for endorsement as per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, and the concerned public.
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph)

VARIOUS ACTIVITIES OF MARY HELP OF CHRISTIANS CRUSADE

Mary Help of Christians Crusade is conducting various activities including campus
ministry, vocation campaigns, retreats, recollections, Mariology, Marian visitation, youth
conferences, counseling, and outreach programs in selected public secondary schools. This
event is open to all teachers and learners. The set of activities aims to support the personal and

spiritual growth of the learners and the entire school community.

Participation of learners and teachers from public secondary schools will be purely
voluntary and will not hamper instructional time in compliance with the provision of DepEd
Order No. 12, s. 2025 titled Multi-Year Implementing Guidelines on the School Calendar
and Activities, DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 titled Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged
Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith, and DepEd Order No. 66. s. 2017 titled

Implementing Guidelines on the Conduct of Off-Campus Activities.

This is also subject to No Collection Policy as stated in Section 3 of Republic Act No.
5546 also known as An Act Prohibiting the Sale of Tickets and/or Collection of Contribution for
Whatever Project or Purpose from Students and Teachers of Public and Private Schools,

Colleges, and Universities (Ganzon Law).

For inquiries, please contact Sr. Ma. Rosario M. Manuel, MHCC CALABARZON Local

Head through mobile number 09150141166 or email at mhccesecretariat@gmail.com.
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MARY HELP OF CHRISTIANS CRUSADE

MARIAN-EUCHARISTIC YOUTH MOVEMENT
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Dear Sir, bk

Peace in the hearts of Jesus and Mary!

We, the missionaries of the Mary Help of Christians Crusade, a member of the Federation
of National Youth Organizations, respectfully request permission from your esteemed
office to continue our Campus Ministry in selected public high schools across Quezon.

For the past 30 years, our mission has focused on shaping the values and character of the
Filipino youth. Our programs aim to support Youth Formators and Teacher-Advisers by
equipping them with tools to lead student organizations and guide students in their personal,
social, and emotional development. These activities are designed to complement—not
disrupt—the regular school schedule, while also strengthening leadership and values
education.

Our activities include campus ministry, vocation campaigns, retreats and recollections for
both teachers and students, Mariology, Marian Visitation, Youth Conferences,
counselling and outreach programs. All of these are designed to support the personal and
spiritual growth of the students and the entire school community.

Our missionaries are also licensed teachers who have chosen to serve through campus
ministry, guided by a strong desire to help and support the youth. We strictly follow DepEd
policies, especially those regarding the non-disruption of classes and the no collection policy.
All our services are offered completely free, with no cost to the school or students.

In this regard, we respectfully request your approval to allow our continued presence and
outreach in selected public high schools within your division. Attached here isthe Regional
Advisory No. 105 s. 2025. With your support, we believe we can continue to help shape morally
upright, emotionally resilient, and socially responsible young Filipinos.

Thank you for your time and kind consideration. Please be assured of our continued support,
prayers, and dedicated service to our public schools and our nation.

Sincerely Yours,

Sr. Ma. Rosario M. Manuel, LIHM
MHCC CALABARZON Local Head




